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          Wednesday, April 11, 2018

Present      

George McLachrie – President

Lawrence Kumar, Vice President
Val Cuthbert – Secretary 
Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Caroline Tuhten-Junior Development Direct

Anthony Mazzucco -Tournament Director
Eliza Haight, Club Manager

Glenn Richards – Head Pro
Graham Youde – Operations Director
Bev Olson – Women’s League Director
Gary Sutherland – Director at Large
David Pel – Treasurer
 Approval of Draft Agenda

· The Agenda was approved. 
Adoption of the Minutes from March 14, 2018
· The Minutes were approved. 
New Business

General Information

· Glen’s Contract for the Burnaby Open was completed.  His fee is $3,000.00.

· George would like each Director to report on what they would like to accomplish in 2018/2019

· A General meeting will be scheduled for August 2018. 

The Board will present their recommendation for membership rates and discuss the new act.  
Burnaby Open update

· The committee is looking at a cooling towel to give away.  

· Members have been volunteering to assist.  

· Gary has approached Sobeys, Safeway, and IGA for gift cards.  Coast and Trail for appliances.  He is also planning to look into plants.   Sport check will send two rackets and a gift certificate for running shoes. 

· It is $200.00 per day for a Liquor licence.  Graham mentioned that small breweries have temporary liquor licences. 
Men’s/Ladies League Update
· There are lots of new players playing in the league.  Dealing with recruitment at this time. 
Jr. Development Update 

· One of the dads is helping Carolyn to open.  She would like to compensate him for this.

· The club used to give elite kids senior privileges.  It would be good for the club to give one or two kids this option.  It would have to be based on ranking.  Maybe the club could look at this for next year. 
Glen’s Update 

· See report attached 

· He is playing at the senior’s World Cup August 12th.  

Tennis Canada Update 

· Tennis Canada will be here in May.
Coaching Model update 
· A General discussion took place.  The committee continues to work on a new model. 
BTC Budget Process – Input Deadline May 9th, 2018

· Net Income $58,000.00 vs. 44,000 budgeted.   There are some large expenses coming up. 
· 26 summer members have signed up to date. 

· Two term deposits matured in March.  Rolled over to new term.  

· There is $10,000.00 for club house renovations.  We also need to paint the clubhouse.

· Replacement of the bubble will take 9 years. 

· 50% of the club members are Burnaby residents.  There are 317 members including pay and play. 

· There have been no complaints regarding the club rules. 

Re-election/replacement of Directors

· The majority of the current directors plan to remain on the Board.
· The secretary position will need to be filled.
General Meeting – August 2018

· General meeting details and date held over to next meeting. 

Board Reports 
George McLachrie, President – Report attached at the end of the Minutes 
Lawrence Kumar VP – Report attached at the end of the Minutes
Eliza Haight, Club Manager - Report attached at the end of the minutes
Glenn Richards, Head Pro – Report attached at the end of the minutes

Anthony Mazzucco, Tournament Director
· Planning for the Burnaby Open is well on its way.  I will be ordering a sign to post on the outdoor courts of our BO tournament.  (Info on starting and ending dates, where to register.)
· A lot of members have come to Tony volunteering for the barbeque and kitchen help.  Two high school students have registered for the tournament.  We will limit the students to 20 or 25 this year. 

· We do not have any sponsorship yet.  Gary is working hard on donations as always.  It looks like there will be raffle prizes coming in soon. 

Gary Sutherland, Director at Large 

· I have been working steady on finding donations and sponsorships since January and have sent to big/small, companies head offices. 

· I have been asking for money, products or merchandise.  From flower pots to dress up our clubhouse to kitchen appliances and all major food stores in Greater Burnaby.  

· Companies favour junior games, tournaments, teams, league, etc.  I suggested at the Christmas dinner to start a Junior Greater Vancouver league.  This may attract support of sponsorships and put Burnaby club as the Founder of Junior League BC.

· I have used the wheelchair players who use our club to convince these companies for a donation.  Otherwise the idea of volunteers helping doesn’t cut it much anymore.  
· My conclusion is for any major sponsorship/donation to support the Burnaby clubs in future; we have to focus on junior sports and the more the better.
Next Meeting – May 9, 2018 
